
FRIDAY 17th JANUARY 2025 



Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Apologies that this is the first newsletter of 2025.  It’s a double issue to cover 

news from the last two weeks. 

Thank you for your co-operation during our recent snow and ice.  It was a real 

team effort from staff, children and yourselves to make sure we could keep 

everyone safe and keep the school open. 

 

 

 

 

 

We Need You !!! 

You may have seen an email from school asking for Parent Governors.  We 

have two vacancies to join our friendly governing board, who meet once 

every 6 weeks to hear about school developments, ask questions and offer 

suggestions.  There are documents to read, and it is a commitment but it’s 

very rewarding and interesting.  If you’d like a chat to find out more, please 

pop into school or give me a ring.  

 

Best wishes for a lovely weekend, Miss Clements (Miss CB!) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      REMEMBERING    

         CHRISTMAS 
 



This month, at Knotty Ash Primary School we’ve extended our partnership 

with Zero Food Waste.  We are now hosting events in the school hall on a 

Saturday and Sunday evening.   

Bags of food need to be booked in advance (see below for how to do this.)  It’s 

not a food bank; it’s saving food from landfill :)   

 

We are really pleased to be able to 

help with this good cause, but rest 

assured we are also working hard to 

make sure the school site is safe and 

there is minimal disruption to the 

local community.  



 About Family Magazine 

 Inside, parents will find useful advice on; 

• Internet Safety 

• Adult Education  

• St John Ambulance Advice - Child 
Choking 

• How To Help Kids Eat Healthily 

• Family Events in the area 

• Plus more…. 

 Link below: 

 www.allabout-family.co.uk/liverpool 

 

 

Lydiate Learning Trust’s January Online Newsletter 

 

http://www.allabout-family.co.uk/liverpool


Nursery 



Nursery 

 

10th January  

This week we have had a busy time practising our songs for our Christmas performance, 
learning the BSL signs and trying on our costumes.  

On Tuesday we had  some special  visitors from the North Pole, Santa and Mrs 
Claus  who came to see us in class and read us a lovely story. We also went to visit the 
amazing Christmas grotto .  

Our elves Bobby and Bella have been having a fun time in class this week. They mixed up 
all the numbers on the number line and painted pictures of Mrs Blower and Ms T . 

We have been doing lots of Christmas arts and crafts - calendars, cards, baubles letters to 
Santa etc. We enjoyed Christmas game day on Friday. We were very kind and all shared 
our toys with our friends . 



Nursery 

17th January  

 

This week nursery have been investigating the properties of 2d shapes. We went on a 
shape walk around the school and took photos of 2d shapes. We made pictures with 2d 
shapes and we had lots of shape activities in continuous provision. We found circles and 
squares at home and took photographs . We looked at the photographs in school on 
seesaw.  

We have done lots of winter craft activities - we made snowman collages and snowman 
mobiles.  

We started reading the story Lost and Found by Oliver Jeffers -  

We talked about where penguins live .  



Reception 

10th January 

Reception have had a frosty first week back!!! We had some fun out in the snow on 
Monday! The children enjoyed going on a winter walk and looking for signs of winter! 

We have began to look at the polar regions and  have even created a polar area in our 
class! The children have enjoyed playing in this new area!  

In maths, we have been looking closely at the numbers 8, 9 and 10 as well as odd and 
even numbers!  



Reception 

17th January  

 

Reception have been busy learning all about odd and even numbers this week! We had 
some odd and even monsters in class and we shared out objects to figure out which 
numbers to give to which monsters!!! 

In Literacy, we have been reading the story "Lost and Found". The children have enjoyed 
sequencing the story and acting it out. We also enjoyed learning facts about penguins. 

The children have been enjoying new areas of learning in our classroom this week! They 
have liked exploring our Chinese restaurant, performance area and a polar regions area! 
These will be within our topics this half term so playing in these areas helps them with 
their understanding of what we are learning.  



Year 1 

10th January 

This week the children have settled back into school and were so excited to tell us all 
about their Christmas holidays. In Maths, we’ve looked at 1 less before moving on to 
subtraction by working out how many are left. During our English lessons, the children 
looked at plurals. They learnt the that when something is plural the words have a ‘s’ 
sound at the end which can be written as -s or -es depending on the rule. This was a 
tricky concept, but I’m so impressed with how well the children did with learning the 
different rules. In Science, the children learnt about plants and completed an experi-
ment to see whether a bean needs water to grow. During our Art lessons, the children 
completed some observational drawings of leaves. It’s has been a great, snowy week 
back to school. We hope all our families have a lovely break this weekend! 



Year 1 

17th January  

 

This week the children began looking at their new story, The Proudest Blue. They learnt 
about a hijab and why some people wear one. We then read the story about a girl called 
Asiya who wore her hijab for the first time. The children reflected on how she felt during 
different parts of the story and wrote a description of Asiya's hijab as well as writing 
respectful questions to ask Asiya if people were not sure what her hijab was. In Maths, 
we’ve explored subtraction on a number line and focused on adding and subtracting 1 or 2. 
In Art, we used the brusho dyes to create a wax resist piece of artwork. The children 
thoroughly enjoyed this, watching the magic happen. During our Science lesson, the 
children learnt the parts of a plant. We sang a song with actions to remember them before 
labelling the different parts of a plant. This half term we are moving onto a new topic which 
explores children’s rights. This week, we looked at the difference between what we need 
and what we want. The children discussed things they might want every day but learnt that 
not everything we want is what we need to survive. Year 1 have had a lovely week, going to 
our new Phonics groups too. We’re all looking forward to another great week, after a restful 
weekend. 



Year 2 

10th January 

It's been a great first week back after Christmas here in Year 2. All of the staff that work 
with the class have commented on how fabulously behaved they are - especially 
considering that they've been stuck indoors all week because of the weather! They've 
got straight down to work, beginning their Shape topic in Maths and suffixes in English. 
We also explored which senses a fire fighter has to use in Science and identifying our 
strengths and areas to improve in P.E. I'm really proud of them and looking forward to all 
the learning to be covered this term. Have a great weekend everyone!  



Year 2 

17th January  

Another fabulous week done and dusted in Year 2. This week has seen the introduction of our new 
Read Write Inc storybook sessions - which means that the children have had new groups, rooms and 
teachers to adapt to, as well as all of the reading and writing tasks that go with it. They've adapted so 
well, we're all learning together! It's a fabulous scheme and I think it will really impact our children’s 
literacy in a positive way. In Maths, our study of shape has included getting to grips (literally!) with 
rulers, so that we can identify and draw accurate, neat 2D shapes. In English, the children are 
improving their ability to change a verb's spelling to show past, present or future tense. They are 
choosing verbs and then carefully writing different sentences: choosing a verb; adapting the spelling to 
different time tenses; choosing suitable time words and then putting it all together in a clear sentence. 
In Science, we began our Plants topic, which started with a recap of our previous knowledge: naming 
the parts of plants and then moved on to an experiment to discover what plants really need to be 
healthy and to grow. Will music help our plants grow, in addition to soil, sunlight and water? The 
children were unsure, but they'll have their answer in about two weeks time! In Art, we're using wax 
resist technique in our leaf studies - carefully drawing the details within a leaf and then using wax 
crayons and Brusho watercolours to create fabulous images. There's a lot going on in our classroom as 
you can read. Have a wonderful weekend everybody! 



Year 3 

10th January 

Although this has been a short week it's been a very busy one. The children have settled 
back into the school routine well and have been working extremely hard.  

The highlight of the week was when some visitors came from Food For Thought to teach 
us about recycling and sustainability. They talked about large and small scale techniques 
for saving energy and resources. They talked about children also used reclaimed 
materials to make planters, bird feeders and bug hotels. Our visitors commented on our 
well mannered children and their engagement with the topic. Super work Year 3! 



Year 3 

17th January  

 

Year 3 have had another busy week. They have been learning about imperative (bossy) 
verbs in English in preparation for writing their own sets of instructions next week. We 
also read and followed instructions to make our own paper planes. In Maths we have 
begun using the column method for subtraction problems and have now started doing 
exchanges. 



Year 4 

10th January 

Year 4 have had a fantastic start to the New Year! We have edited and published our very 
own magazines, sharing the life story of the fantastic Tilly Lockey! They look amazing and 
the children should be so proud of all their hard work and planning. In English we also 
learnt about letter writing and wrote letters to Tilly to share our learning with her.  

We have continued with our topic of multiplication in maths this week, working in 
partners to help each other answer number sentences to support our understanding.  

Due to the weather, we have had wet play but this did not dampen our spirits! The class 
enjoyed their time playing board games together and completing a jigsaw on the 
continents of the world!  



Year 4 

17th January  

Year 4 have had a busy but enjoyable week! In English we have been looking at different types of 
instructions, identifying their features and exploring bossy verbs. The class enjoyed following a set of 
instructions on 'how to make a paper airplane' which we test flied on the yard to see who's would 
travel the furthest!  

In maths we have been continuing to focus on our topic of multiplication and division, ending the week 
with some multiplication games and activities to practise the recall of the 12 times tables.  

To begin our science learning this half term we explored the three states of matter solids, liquids, and 
gas. The children enjoyed exploring our classroom to find different objects and identifying which state 
of matter they were.  

We also had a blast during the first swimming lesson of the year on Thursday morning and we ended 
the week with a lovely game of chess!  



Year 5 

10th January 

This week has been incredibly busy and productive despite the weather! In Maths, we 
really enjoyed using bounce method to multiply and divide numbers by 10, 100 and 
1,000. This is where we bounce each digit up or down place value grids to make numbers 
larger or smaller. In English, we got stuck into some excellent grammar lessons and 
finished the week off by writing epic descriptive stories involving snow! I wonder what 
inspired that… we also did some super new year’s reflections and resolutions. 



Year 5 

17th January  

 

This week, Year 5 researched World War II in preparation for their topic of exploring the 
life and story of Irena Sendler. They also enjoyed direct speech in English and some 
multiples of 10, 100 and 1,000 in Maths.  We designed our blood bags in art too which 
will be created using textiles and sewing! 



Year 6 

10th January 

Year 6 have made a great start back after the Christmas break! They have got straight 
back into it and showed attitude to coming back to school. We quickly managed to enjoy 
the snow on Monday before it turned icy and had just enough time to fire some 
snowballs at Mr Hall and Miss Hunter. We started the new year reflecting on last year 
and setting goals for the new year to improve and better ourselves, in school and at 
home. In class, we have been busy continuing our topic of fractions in maths, looking at 
improper fractions and mixed numbers and multiplying fractions. In English, we have 
been focusing on adverbs and adverbials, using these to write some lovely descriptive 
narratives and sentences on volcanoes linked to our geography topic. In art, we also 
really enjoyed designed our own blood bags as part of the blood bag project and ready 
and raring to start sewing these next week! Well done year 6 for working hard this week 
even in this icy weather! 



Year 6 

17th January  

 

Year 6 have had a great week getting back into their routine and worked very hard! We 
started it off with our new pe topic on Monday looking at a dance inspired by the Blitz. 
We then continued this theme of WW2 throughout the week looking at key moments in 
the war with a focus on evacuees. We even had a scary moment on Tuesday where we 
were evacuated from school and all given our evacuee tags and 'sent' to different 
locations in the UK and across the world, just like the evacuees of a Liverpool. We 
created some beautiful fact files using different sources to explain what life was like for 
evacuees and then used this knowledge to produce diary entries from the point of view 
of an evacuee. We have also loved starting our new class book Irena's Children to 
explore this topic and learning about Irena Sendler's bravery. Year 6 have also worked 
hard finishing their topic on fractions and starting to sew their blood bags in art.  



DRB 1 

10th January 

Happy New Year! 

We were delighted to welcome the children back after the Christmas holidays and to 
hear them share their holiday news with friends. Thank you once again for sending in 
your photos—these gave the children a wonderful opportunity to express themselves 
as they talked about their experiences! 

As we kick off the new term, we've embraced the chilly weather with our EYFS theme: 
Winter. Our classroom is now decorated with a winter wonderland vibe, complete 
with an igloo roleplay corner, winter animals, and a focus on the different types of 
winter clothes you would wear during the season. 

In KS1, Ann has introduced the story Hansel and Gretel. The children have enjoyed 
identifying the characters and diving into this classic tale. 



DRB 1 

17th January  

This week in Infant DRB, we’ve continued our exploration of the story Hansel and Gretel, 
with the children beginning to retell the first two pages of the tale to their friends. In 
maths, we transformed our classroom into an exciting stationery shop! With our own 
penny coins in hand, the children practiced making purchases, helping them understand 
the value of a one-pence coin. In EYFS, we’ve been busy learning the names of various 
animals, including reindeer, penguins, owls, wolves, polar bears, and seals, along with 
their signs. We also had fun with some engaging number activities! Using our very own 
fishing rods, the children “fished” for numbered fish and worked on identifying the 
numbers. To wrap up our creative week, the children painted their own clay snowmen, 
decorating them with colourful felt scarves to keep them warm! It’s been another 
wonderful week of fun and learning! 



DRB 2 

10th January 

Well, that was a cold and frosty start to 2025! Even though we could not venture outside, 
we had plenty of fun and learning from our warm and cozy classroom. We started off the 
week by sharing our Christmas holiday news - It sounds like everybody had a marvellous 
time. In maths, we Spent time recapping or addition skills. Everybody worked really hard 
and I am most impressed with how much everybody has remembered. An English Miss 
Gloria introduced us to our new book 'A River'. We look forward to finding more out 
about the story next week.  



DRB 2 

17th January  

 

In Junior DRB, we had lots of fun learning to count in 2s, 5s, 10s, and 3s! We practiced 
counting through games, chants and colourful charts. Creating multiplication timetables 
for each number helped us see patterns and understand maths better. We enjoyed group 
activities and challenges that made learning exciting. Counting in different steps felt like 
solving puzzles, and it was amazing to watch everyone improve and gain confidence! 

We are excited to have our very own Boccia kit and can’t wait to start practicing! Boccia 
is a fun and inclusive sport that helps us develop focus, teamwork, and accuracy. We will 
be practicing regularly over the next few weeks to prepare for an upcoming event. 
Everyone is eager to improve their skills and work together. It’s a great opportunity to 
challenge ourselves and have fun competing! 





Leadership Team 

Miss Clements Headteacher 

Mr England  Deputy Headteacher & SENDCo 

Ms Sweeney  Head of Deaf Resource Base 

Mrs O’Hanlon Forest School and Mental Health Lead 

Mrs Carson  School Business Manager 

 

Teachers 

Mrs Davies  Nursery 

Mrs England  Reception 

Mrs Nugent  Year 1 

Mr Houghton Year 2 

Mrs O’Hanlon/Mrs Cartwright Year 3 

Miss Kerr Year 4 

Mr Hall  Year 5 

Miss Hunter  Year 6 

Mrs Woods  DRB 1 

Mrs Rigg   DRB 2 



 

Monday 27th January  National Geographic Day 

Monday 3rd February  Y3&Y4 Wateraid workshops 

5th—7th February   Y3&Y4 residential trip to Willersley Castle 

Tuesday 11th February  Reception class trip to Blue Planet Aquarium 

Thursday 13th February Harry Potter Night—family event 

17th—21st February  HALF TERM 

Monday 24th February INSET DAY (school closed to pupils) 

Monday 3rd March  Y5&Y6 trip to Imperial War Museum 

Wednesday 5th March Lydiate Learning Trust launch—after   

       school event for families 

Thursday 6th March  World Book Day 

Friday 4th April   End of term 

 

Term dates for this year and next year are available on the school 

website: 

School Term Dates and Inset Days – Knotty Ash Primary School  

https://knottyashprimaryschool.co.uk/school-term-dates-and-inset-days/


The latest edition of the Liverpool Parenting Newsletter is here. 

www.allabout-family.co.uk/liverpool  

You will find new information about local support available for families and 
children in Liverpool, along with information regarding events and activities 
on offer running from March to May 2023.   
 
We have also been sent information about Family Learning and Engagement 
Courses run by LCC Adult Learning Service.  This can be found on our school 
website, link here: 
https://knotty-ash-primary-school.secure-primarysite.net/family-information-
and-support/ 
 
For families in receipt of benefits related free school meals, there are a varie-
ty of activities over the Summer break, all of which are free and include a 
meal: 
https://merseyplay.com/summer-haf-holiday-activities-food-2023/  

 
Locally, St John’s Church offer a range of community groups and activities for 
families: 
https://www.stjohnsknottyash.org/our-community 
 
There’s also a range of groups and activities available at Yew Tree Children’s 

Centre for parents whose children are 0-5 years.  

https://liverpool.gov.uk/children-and-families/early-years-and-childcare/

childrens-centres/yew-tree-childrens-centre/ 

http://www.allabout-family.co.uk/liverpool
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmerseyplay.com%2Fsummer-haf-holiday-activities-food-2023%2F&data=05%7C01%7CDobbingS%40liverpoolcity.mail.onmicrosoft.com%7Cfa610ad4fa6e4b4ca31d08db68308f15%7C270f62b38ca44d638a80ffcb1f61fe04%7C




 

60 kids' lunchbox recipes | BBC Good Food  

School packed lunch inspiration | BBC Good Food  

Healthy packed lunches - British Nutrition Foundation  

https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/recipes/collection/school-lunch-recipes
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/howto/guide/school-packed-lunch-inspiration
https://www.nutrition.org.uk/putting-it-into-practice/make-healthier-choices/healthy-packed-lunches/


  Is my child too ill for school? 

It can be tricky deciding whether or not to keep your child off school or nursery when they're unwell. 

There are government guidelines for schools and nurseries about managing specific infectious diseases at 
GOV.UK. These say when children should be kept off school and when they shouldn't. 

If you do keep your child at home, it's important to phone the school or nursery on the first day. Let them know 
that your child won't be in and give them the reason. 

If your child is well enough to go to school but has an infection that could be passed on, such as a cold sore or 

head lice, let their teacher know. 

Other illnesses  Follow this advice for other illnesses: 

Coughs and colds 

It's fine to send your child to school with a minor cough or common cold. But if they have a fever, keep them off 
school until the fever goes. 

Encourage your child to throw away any used tissues and to wash their hands regularly. 

High temperature 

If your child has a high temperature, keep them off school until it goes away. 

Chickenpox 

If your child has chickenpox, keep them off school until all the spots have crusted over. 

This is usually about 5 days after the spots first appeared. 

Cold sores 

There's no need to keep your child off school if they have a  cold sore. 

Encourage them not to touch the blister or to share things like cups and towels. 

Conjunctivitis 

You don't need to keep your child away from school if they have conjunctivitis. 

Get advice from your pharmacist. Encourage your child not to rub their eyes and to wash their hands regularly. 

COVID-19 
If your child has mild symptoms, such as a runny nose, sore throat, or slight cough, and feels well enough, they 
can go to school.  Your child should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people if they 
have symptoms of COVID-19 and they either: 

• have a high temperature 

• do not feel well enough to go to school or do their normal activities 

Ear infection 

If your child has an ear infection and a high temperature or severe earache, keep them off school until they're 
feeling better or their high temperature goes away. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/health-protection-in-schools-and-other-childcare-facilities/chapter-9-managing-specific-infectious-diseases
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/health-protection-in-schools-and-other-childcare-facilities/chapter-9-managing-specific-infectious-diseases
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/cough/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/common-cold/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/fever-in-children/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/chickenpox/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/cold-sores/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/conjunctivitis/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/covid-19/covid-19-symptoms-and-what-to-do/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/ear-infections/


 

 

 

 

 

 

Hand, foot and mouth disease 

If your child has hand, foot and mouth disease but seems well enough, there’s no need to keep them off  school. 
Encourage your child to throw away any used tissues straight away and to wash their hands regularly. 

Head lice and nits 

There's no need to keep your child off school if they have head lice but tie hair back. 
You can treat head lice and nits without seeing a GP. 

Impetigo 

If your child has impetigo, they'll need treatment from a GP, often with antibiotics. 
Keep them off school until all the sores have crusted over and healed, or for 48 hours after they start antibiotic 
treatment. 
Encourage your child to wash their hands regularly and not to share things like towels and cups . 

Ringworm 

If your child has ringworm, see your pharmacist unless it's on their scalp, in which case you should see a GP. 
It's fine for your child to go to school once they have started treatment. 

Scarlet fever 

If your child has scarlet fever, they'll need treatment with antibiotics from a GP. Otherwise they'll be infectious 
for 2 to 3 weeks. 
Your child can go back to school 24 hours after starting antibiotics. 

Slapped cheek syndrome (fifth disease) 

You don't need to keep your child off school if they have slapped cheek syndrome because, once the rash ap-
pears, they're no longer infectious. 

But let the school or teacher know if you think your child has slapped cheek syndrome. 

Sore throat 

You can still send your child to school if they have a sore throat. But if they also have a high temperature, they 
should stay at home until it goes away. 

A sore throat and a high temperature can be symptoms of tonsillitis. 

Threadworms 

You don't need to keep your child off school if they have threadworms. 

Speak to your pharmacist, who can recommend a treatment. 

Vomiting and diarrhoea 

Children with diarrhoea or vomiting should stay away from school until they have not been sick or had diarrhoea 
for at least 2 days (48 hours). 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/hand-foot-mouth-disease/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/impetigo/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/ringworm/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/scarlet-fever/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/slapped-cheek-syndrome/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/sore-throat/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/tonsillitis/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/threadworms/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/diarrhoea-and-vomiting/

